Ave Brown

From: Lynda Hartzell <lyndaghartzell@yahoo.com>
Sent: Tuesday, December 29, 2015 4:02 PM

To: Ave Brown

Subject: Canal Road Bridge Replacement

As the secretary/treasurer of the United Pentecostal Church located at 293 Alves Lane in Bay Point right next to the
project, we have a couple of concerns about the replacement of the bridge. Our water line runs over the canal attached
to the current bridge, and our sewer line runs under the canal right before the bridge. Will our water line be replaced by
the county on the new bridge? Will there be any damage done to the sewer line under the canal in front of the bridge?
Please let us know.

Thank you,
Lynda Hartzell
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January 26, 2016

Lynda Hartzell

United Pentecostal Church
293 Alves Lane

Bay Point, CA

RE: Response to Comment Letter on CEQA Mitigated Negative Declaration
Canal Road Bridge Replacement Project

County Project No.: 0662-6R4080

County CEQA No.: 11-58

Dear Ms. Hartzell:

Thank you for your comments on the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA), Mitigated
Negative Declaration regarding the proposed Canal Road Bridge Replacement Project in the
Bay Point area. Our responses to your comments follow according to the numbering indicated
in the margins of your attached emailed comments.

Comment 1:

“As the secretary/treasurer of the United Pentecostal Church located at 293 Alves Lane in Bay
Point right next to the project, we have a couple of concerns about the replacement of the
bridge. Our water line runs over the canal attached to the current bridge, and our sewer line
runs under the canal right before the bridge. Will our water line be replaced by the county on
the new bridge? Will there be any damage done to the sewer line under the canal in front of
the bridge?”

Response:

The County will work with all utility owners that have facilities impacted by the project to
ensure that services are not interrupted or damaged, both during and after the project.
Regarding the sewer line, the County is in contact with Delta Diablo Sanitation District to
ensure that measures are taken to preserve the sewer service that lies within the project area.
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Hartzell
January 26, 2016
Page 2 of 2

The CEQA Mitigated Negative Declaration is tentatively scheduled for the February 9, 2016
Board meeting to be considered for adoption by the County Board of Supervisors.

Please contact me at (925) 313-2311 or via email at ave.brown@pw.cccounty.us should you
have any questions or to confirm the Board date.

Sincerely,

i e

Avé Brown
Analyst II
Environmental Services Division
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Enclosures

c: Leigh Chavez, Environmental Services Division
Neil Leary, Design/Construction Division



